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The Frater shares updates about the Fraternity 
and showcases the amazing ways our Brothers 
are making a difference. It is a result and a 
culmination of the Brotherhood and teamwork all 
of us experienced as undergraduates.
In addition to the Frater, please check the 
pilambdaphi.org website and the Pi Lambda 
Phi Facebook page for regular updates. Please 
share your experiences and thoughts, as we 
want to share your experiences with our entire 
Brotherhood.
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Dear Brothers:
I  jus t  re turne d  f rom 

dropping my daughter off at 
the University of Illinois for the 
third time. Being at my alma 
mater at the beginning of the 
fall semester makes me think 
of all the great times I had while 
in school. As I consider these 
thoughts further, I realize many 
of the great times involved 
Pi Lambda Phi. I say many 
instead of all, because I dated 
my wife while at Illinois and on 
the off chance she reads this I 
need to be covered. 

Whether it was intramural 
spor ts  wi th  my  Tau  De l t 
brothers, social events and 
dances at the chapter house, 
or watching the Bears win the 
Super Bowl in January 1986, 
the great moments inevitably 
lead back to my experiences 
as a member of Pi Lambda Phi. 

When asked why I sit on 
the International Executive 
Council, the answer is always 
because I believe I received 
more from Pi Lambda Phi than 
I may ever hope to give back. I 
know many of you reading this 
had a similar experience. I hear 
from many of the volunteers 

when they see the difference 
made with undergraduates 
and other alumni.

I want to encourage and ask 
you to get involved. The Council 
will soon be approving a new 
strategic plan that will help us 
set goals and guide us as we 
lead our beloved fraternity into 
the 2020’s. One of the most 
important new elements of the 
plan is to improve our volunteer 
opportunities. 

As such, the International 
Headquar ters has shif ted 
t h e  r e s p o n s i b i l i t i e s  f o r 
Patrick Spanner, Director of 
Operations & Development, 
to be dedicated primarily 
to alumni communication/
involvement. I encourage you 
to read the update from our 
Executive Director to learn 
more about Patrick’s new role 
and other exciting updates 
from the Headquarters.

As we continue to grow 
o u r  c h a p t e r s  a n d  o u r 
undergraduate membership, 
our alumni participation needs 
to grow. We realize it is vitally 
important to keep new alumni 
brothers, as well as our existing 
alumni brothers informed 
and involved. I sincerely hope 
that you will take advantage 
of these opportunities and 
become more involved whether 
with your chapter, a chapter 
close to you as an advisor, or 
even with us at the IEC. 

Please reach out  to  our 
staf f :  Ian Lowe, Executive 
Director, or Patrick Spanner 
if you have a desire to seek 
ou t  op p or tun i t i e s .  M ore 
information can be found on 
the website; www.pilambdaphi.

org.
As I mentioned earlier, the 

Council ,  Foundation,  and 
professional staff have been 
collaborating on a strategic 
p l a n  t h a t  w e  e x p e c t  t o 
announce at the beginning of 
2018. 

We wil l  be moving from 
strategic planning to execution 
of that plan. For those alumni 
who want to give back to an 
organization that has given 
them much,  I  inv i te  your 
participation in the planning 
and delivery of growing Pi 
Lambda Phi.

Fraternally,
Dan Scott, C.K., President 
International Executive Council

FROM the IEC PRESIDENT

Have Pilam News?
If you have Pilam news, we 
want to hear about it! Email 

any personal, chapter, or 
in-memorium updates to the 

Foundation at 
foundation@pilambdaphi.org.
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Brothers,
I hope summer brought you 

relaxation and time with family 
and friends. For the Educational 
Foundation, summer brought 
the opportunity to reflect on the 
past fiscal year, which was filled 
with many successes. Before we 
look to the future, I want to share 
some highlights from last year.

In fiscal year 2016-17 (ended 
June 30, 2017) the Educational 
Foundation:
•	Raised $89,328 in unrestricted 

and restricted gifts,
•	Awarded 17 scholarships 

totaling $23,500 to 
undergraduate brothers,

•	Repealed and replaced our 
Bylaws in December 2016,

•	Adopted multiple new 
policies including, Financial 
Controls, Conflict of Interest, 
Indemnification and Grant 
Making,

•	Awarded Louis J. Fox ’61, PA 
Gamma Sigma, the Big Pi 
Award.

At Pilam’s Convention in 
August, I had the opportunity to 
speak with many undergraduate 
brothers. What I heard from 
them was that Pilam’s Creed and 

mission to eliminate prejudice is 
resonating on college campuses 
more than ever. Pilam, in their 
opinion, has a unique opportunity 
to develop young men to be the 
leaders college campuses and 
the world want and need. 

However, our undergraduate 
brothers also shared how much 
they need help. Due to the ever-
increasing cost of college, our 
brothers are seeing more and 
more of their chapter members 
leaving the organization or 
college because they cannot 
afford the cost. Additionally, our 
undergraduate brothers want 
and need more conferences 
and workshops to help them 
to develop the skills needed to 
Lead like a Pilam.

Though the past year brought 
many successes, the Educational 
Foundation and its Trustees are 
not resting on our laurels. Pilam 
is doing everything it can to meet 
the needs of our undergraduates, 

utilizing the limited resources we 
have. It is not enough. We as 
alumni, through the Educational 
Foundational, must do more to 
help our brothers! 

To provide the scholarships 
and training our undergraduate 
brothers need, the Educational 
Foundation needs your help. As 
you decide where to make an 
impact philanthropically this year, 
please think about how a gift to 
the Pi Lambda Phi Educational 
Foundation can impact our 
brothers. To give, go to www.
pilambdaphi.org/donation.

Thank you to the alumni donors 
and volunteers who helped make 
2016-17 a good year. We will do 
everything we can to make this 
a great year for the Educational 
Foundation and Pi Lambda Phi.

Fraternally Yours,
Shawn Upchurch, C.K., President 
Educational Foundation

FROM the EF PRESIDENT

Your Donations
Your first taste of significant responsibility may have come from Pi 
Lambda Phi.  Your life has probably been shaped by this experience. 
You grew and matured because of it. You formed friendships that have 
lasted a lifetime. Please give today to assure that another generation of 
undergraduate Brothers will have the same opportunities.
Through the years, all of us have seen deserving undergraduate Brothers 
be a part of this Fraternity but also struggle because of merely not having 
enough money to cope with ever rising tuition costs.
There are two ways to give; either online via credit card, or by mail with 
a check. Your generous donation can make an impact today!

Give online at:
www.pilambdaphi.org/donation

By mail: 
Pi Lambda Phi Educational Foundation 

Gift Processing Office 
c/o P.O. Box 2

Grafton, OH 44044

We are asking you to join us in funding educational projects. Your gifts can 
send Brothers to receive leadership training at the Annual Convention, 
or provide incentive scholarship grants to deserving Brothers.
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Fratres & friends, 
I write to you with updates 

on the year in review, excitement 
toward the year to come, and with 
an announcement about career 
opportunities within Pi Lambda 
Phi’s Headquarters. It is an exciting 
time for Pi Lambda Phi and I am 
honored to continue serving this 
great organization as Executive 
Director.

A u g u s t  a n d  o u r  a n n u a l 
Convention represents an “Alpha” 
and an “Omega” for our fraternity. 
We prepare for a new year via 
training with our undergraduates 
and look eagerly toward the start 
of school, but not without first 
taking pause to recognize the 
accomplishments of the prior 
year. See page 9 for a full recap of 
Convention and some of last year's 
accomplishments.
The Year Ahead

We look  toward the  school 
year with great excitement and 
opt imism.  A few of  the areas 
and opportunities we are most 
anticipating include the return 
o f  o u r  c h a p t e r  a t  V i r g i n i a 
Commonwealth University, the 
growth of our Chapter Services 
team within the headquarters staff, 
and initiatives to better engage 
our alumni with opportunities to 
reconnect with Pi Lambda Phi.

Virginia Commonwealth University 
Recolonization

We are thrilled to be returning to 
Virginia Commonwealth University. 
Well-rounded students who desire 
to build a values-based fraternity, 
develop themselves as leaders, 
and seek lifelong friendships with 
similar men will be our target. 
Senior Expansion Coordinator 
Orrin Webb will lead the project. 
If  you are wil l ing to volunteer 
your assistance, please email us 
at headquarters@pilambdaphi.
org. To follow the progress of the 
recolonization, follow along on 
Facebook.
D o u b l i n g  D o w n  o n  C h a p t e r 
Services

Investing in our undergraduate 
students’ personal development 
and working to ensure each and 
every chapter’s longevity is at the 
forefront of our Chapter Services 
team agenda. We have grown our 
staff and have identified key areas 
of focus for the coming year that 
will help provide our students 
and chapters with an even more 
fulfilling Pi Lambda Phi experience.
•	Annalise Sinclair joins Bil ly 

Bernard as part of our Chapter 
Ser vices team. They look 
forward to visiting chapters, 
coaching executive boards, 
and helping all our chapters 
and  ind i v idua l  memb ers 
improve.

•	Two initiatives we will begin 
developing include a multi-
year  leadership  program 
for undergraduates, and a 
chapter accreditation program 
that will enable chapters and 
advisors to have a clearer 
p i c tu re  o f  t h e  c ha p te r ’s 
strengths and opportunities 
for improvement.

Alumni Development
Seasoned staff member Patrick 

Spanner  has  as su m e d  m o re 
re spons ib i l i t i e s  wi th  a lumni 
development. From identifying 
and developing volunteers, to 

producing resources for advisory 
boards, to helping alumni groups 
formally establish associations, 
there’s much we can and want to 
do to help better engage alumni 
brothers and give them greater 
opportunities to have meaningful 
interaction with Pi Lambda Phi. 
To learn more about serving as an 
advisor or establishing a chartered 
alumni association, please email 
Pat r i ck  a t  patr ick . spanner@
pilambdaphi.org.
Reinvesting in the Fraternity; 
Growing our Staff

We are looking for talented Pilam 
alumni and soon to be graduates 
that have a desire to grow, improve, 
and sustain Pi Lambda Phi. Over 
the coming year we desire to add 
the following two positions:
Director or Expansion
•	O v e r s e e  s t ra te g i c  g ro w t h 

initiatives for the fraternity at 
new universities

•	Lead and supervise team of 
Expansion Coordinators

Director of Educational Programs
•	Create a  greater  and more 

meaningful developmental 
experience for Pilam members

•	Develop multiyear educational 
and leadership programming 
for student members

•	G e n e r a t e  c h a p t e r  b a s e d 
programs to maximize chapter 
success and ensure longevity

Interested in learning more 
about these opportunities? Email 
us at headquarters@pilambdaphi.
org. 

It’s an exciting time to be active 
and engaged with Pi Lambda Phi 
Fraternity. Our purpose, cause, 
and Creed are as relevant as ever. 
I look forward to soon sharing with 
you the successes this fall term 
will bring our great organization.

FROM the EXEC. DIRECTOR
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Success comes in many forms 
and from many sources. For 

Brother Louis J. Fox, 1960 initiate 
of Pi Lambda Phi’s Pennsylvania 
Gamma Sigma Chapter at the 
University of Pittsburgh, success 
came from one simple lesson 
he learned in the Fraternity: 
the value and importance of 
relationships.

Born in Hazleton, PA, Louis grew 
up in the small coal mining town 
of Pottsville, PA. As he neared 
his high school graduation with 
plans to attend West Point and 
become a doctor, Louis began 
to question his decision after 
realizing he would have to be in 
school and serve in the military 
well into his forties. Louis, who 
still aspired to be a doctor, then 
began searching for a different 
university to attend. When he 
learned that Dr. Jonas Salk, the 
American medical researcher 
who had discovered and 
developed the first successful 
polio vaccine, taught at the 
University of Pittsburgh, Louis’ 
decision was made.

In the fall of 1960, Louis enrolled 
in his freshman year at Pitt. 
During his first semester, Louis 
decided to go out for fraternity 
rush and explore numerous 
fraternities on campus. However, 
Louis’ Jewish faith limited him to 
the three fraternities that would 
accept Jews. One was Pilam. 
During the first rush party he 
attended at PA Gamma Sigma’s 
longtime chapter house at 225 N. 
Dithridge Street, he immediately 
knew Pilam was the place for 
him.

“Pilam was a diverse house, 
with members of many different 
backgrounds and mentalities. 
I appreciated the Fraternity’s 
history as the first non-sectarian 
fraternity, which the Chapter 

embraced,” shared Fox as he 
reflected on why he joined Pilam.

As a pledge, Louis began 
learning the value of 
relationships and brotherhood. 
The relationships he formed 
with Michael London, Robert 
Moses, Howard Drucker, and 
Jim Packtor, four fellow pledges, 
would impact the rest of Louis’ 
life.

“I’ve known Louis for over 
50 years, starting with our 
Freshman year at Pitt,” shared 
Brother Robert Moses. “Most of 
his attributes, characteristics, 
qualities that I’ve observed then 
are still evident 50 years later. As 
an example, he had an attitude 
of confidence, supported people 
and causes he felt important 
at that time, and always was a 
cheerleader for his friends.” 

Louis, who describes himself 
as “direct, loyal, and having 
little patience for b.s.,” is also 

known as a skilled negotiator, 
a skill that Louis refined during 
his undergraduate Pilam years. 
One example of Louis’ abilities to 
negotiate and persistence comes 
from his sophomore year, during 
which he and Robert lived in an 
apartment above a dry cleaner 
whose owner happened to be his 
landlord. 

“Louis never stopped trying 
to negotiate to get a reduction 
in the rent, or free dry cleaning 
or something, anything,” shared 
Brother Michael London during 
his introduction speech about 
Louis at the 2017 Presidential 
Awards Banquet. “He was 
insanely persistent, continuing to 
ask long after mortals would have 
given up… Louis doesn’t think in 
terms of what’s not possible, and 
he goes about it in a way that no 
one ever gets upset with him.”

Following Louis’ graduation 
from Pitt in 1964 with a B.A. with 

LOUIS J. FOX '61, PA GAMMA SIGMA
BIG PI SPOTLIGHT
Written By: Patrick Spanner '08, WA Epsilon Alpha

Brothers Roger Orloff '57, Big Pi, presenting the Big Pi Award to Brother Louis J. Fox '60, at 
the 2017 Convention.
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a focus in pre-law, he attended 
law school at Boston University. 
Upon graduating in 1968, Louis, 
who had always had a passion 
for planes and becoming a 
pilot, joined the United States 
Air Force and attended flight 
school, becoming a 1st lieutenant 
navigator. Louis proudly served 
his country in the Air Force for 
one year of active duty and six in 
the reserves.

After completing his year of 
active duty, Louis was admitted 
to practice law in Massachusetts, 
Washington D.C. Federal Courts, 
and before the United States 
Supreme Court. He practiced 
law at Gadsby & Hannah, which 
was a well-respected law firm 
in Boston. Two years into his 
career as an attorney, during a 
closing, which was made up of 18 
lawyers and the two principals, 
Louis realized that practicing law 
was not his passion. Being in a 
role similar to the principals he 
observed in the room, was.

Louis left Gadsby & Hannah 
and accepted a position with 
Merrill Lynch as a retail/

institutional salesman. In 1974, 
Louis accepted an offer to join 
one of the premier precious 
metals trading firms in the world 
at the time, J. Aron & Co. His 
negotiation skill combined with 
his ability to build relationships 
enabled Louis to rise quickly 
through the ranks and become 
a Vice President. Following the 
acquisition of J. Aron & Co. by 
Goldman Sachs in 1981, Louis 
worked as a Vice President for 
Goldman until 1984.

In 1984, Louis left Goldman 
Sachs, joining Gerald Metals, Inc. 
as their Senior Vice President for 
the company’s precious metals 
group. During his fifteen years 
with Gerald Metals, Louis helped 
build the company’s precious 
metals group into one of the most 
respected in the commodity 
trading industry. A respected 
leader in the industry himself, 
Louis was one of the founders 
and Director of the Seabridge 
Gold Board, and a member of 
the North American Palladium 
and Southern Era Platinum and 
Diamond Mines Boards.

“When I formed Seabridge Gold 
in October 1999, the first person 
I contacted to be a Director was 
Louis Fox, having seen him in 
action over the years at Gerald 
Metals as a skilled negotiator,” 
shared Rudi Fronk, Chairman 
and CEO of Seabridge Gold. “I 
know for a fact that Seabridge 
would not be where it is today 
without Louis’ involvement and 
fingerprints all over it. He made 
me a better negotiator and 
student of finance… Even though 
he is retired from the Board, he 
is someone I speak with on a 
regular basis as a true mentor.”

Louis retired from Gerald 
Metals in 1999. Shortly 
thereafter, his life was changed. 
In December of 1999, while at 
his home in Florida, he noticed 
the vision in his right eye was 
cloudy. After being evaluated by 
an ophthalmologist, Louis was 
informed that he had suffered 
a central retinal vein occlusion 
(CRVO) in his eye, and that 
nothing could be done to save 
his vision. Only a couple years 
later, Louis’ left eye suffered an 

CRVO as well.
As a person who 

does not believe in 
the word “no”, Louis 
was not going to 
accept that nothing 
could be done to help 
save what was left 
of his vision. Louis 
began participating in 
multiple experimental 
treatments. Sadly, 
none of them worked.

Then in 2008, on 
a Sunday morning 
while at home, Louis 
was called into the 
living room where 
his wife, Dorothy, 
was watching the 
CBS Sunday Morning 
show. A segment was 
being aired about 
work at Wake Forest 

BIG PI SPOTLIGHT

PA Gamma Sigma Brothers (left to right) Louis Fox, Michael London, Howard Drucker, Robert Moses, and 
Jim Packtor, joined by their wives Linda London, Dorthy Fox, JoAnn Packtor, Faith Drucker, and Francie 

Moses, celebrating Jim's sixtieth birthday in 2002.
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University and the University 
of Pittsburgh on regenerative 
medicine. The spokesperson 
from Pitt shared how they 
wanted to develop a new form 
of regenerative medicine called 
regenerative ophthalmology.

Since his graduation in 1964, 
Louis had little connection 
with his alma mater, except for 
cheering on his Panthers during 
sporting events. After seeing 
the broadcast though, Louis 
began making calls to people 
at the University of Pittsburgh 
Medical Center for Innovation in 
Restorative Medicine. After many 
conversations about the new 
Center for Vision Restoration 
that had been established and 
building relationships with those 
leading it, Louis pledged a gift 
of $3 million with the conditions 
that he would “not be passively 
involved” and that he wanted the 
work and research to be available 
to patients of the Center so that 
it could benefit as many people 
who were visually impaired as 
possible.

For his generous gift and 

commitment to helping people 
who are visually impaired, the 
Center was renamed the Louis J. 
Fox Center for Vision Restoration.

Through all of Louis’ life, his 
highs and lows, there remained 
four constants, the four pledge 
brothers, Michael, Robert, 
Howard, and Jim, with which 
he built lifelong relationships. 
Even though the five had 
careers that scattered them 
across the country, the bonds 
of brotherhood could never be 
broken. Visiting each other and 
taking trips together with their 
spouses, who have also become 
close friends, has been a regular 
occurrence for the men.

Sadly, in 2002, Brother Jim 
Packtor passed away. After his 
passing, Louis and the other 
three collectively purchased a 
bench and had it placed next to 
Jim’s grave. They had three words 
engraved into the bench. Three 
words which they had all learned 
during their time at Pitt as a Pilam, 
and had come to appreciate 
even more throughout their lives’. 
Engraved in the bench is the 

phrase “Brother Mine Forever.”
As Louis reflected on his life, 

career, and time as a Pilam, 
he shared that he was most 
proud of the joy he experienced 
when working with people and 
making things happen. “People 
are critically important because 
people make decisions,” stated 
Louis. He went on to share 
that having the ability to build 
relationships, similar to the ones 
he made with his pledge brothers 
and those whom he worked with 
throughout his career was the 
key to success.

When asked what advice 
he would give our current 
undergraduate brothers, Louis 
encouraged them to “be yourself, 
and don’t have unreasonable 
expectations. Evaluate and 
appreciate what you have, but 
then work hard for what you 
want.” Louis went on to add that 
we need to “put away our phones 
and other technology and get 
back to communicating person 
to person. It is much harder to 
build relationships when you 
aren't face to face with people.”

For his successful career, 
impact he has made on the world, 
and lifelong commitment to his 
Pilam brothers, Brother Louis J. 
Fox received the Big Pi Award 
on Saturday, August 5, 2017 at 
the Presidential Awards Banquet 
held during Pi Lambda Phi’s 
122nd Anniversary Leadership 
Convention in Pittsburgh, PA.

Congratulations Brother Fox 
on your award, and thank you for 
being a shining example of what 
it means to be a “Brother Mine 
Forever.”

BIG PI SPOTLIGHT

Brother Louis J. Fox (center) celebrates receiving the Big Pi Award at the 2017 Convention 
with (left to right) Brothers Michael London, Tony Heap (friend), JoAnn Heap (friend and 

widow of Brother Jim Packtor), Jennifer Fox Crisp (daughter), Francie Moses (wife), Jeffrey 
Porper (son), Brother Robert Moses, Franci Moses (friend). 
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Over 170 undergraduates, 
alumni, and friends of 

Pilam took over the City of 
Champions during the 122nd 
Anniversary Pi Lambda Phi 
Leadership Convention from 
August 3rd to August 6th, 2017 
at the DoubleTree Pittsburgh 
– Green Tree in Pittsburgh, 
Pennsylvania. Convention 
was a time for undergraduate 
and alumni brothers to gather 
to celebrate the past year’s 
successes, learn vital skills and 
information for the future, and 
engage in brotherhood and 
camaraderie. 

To kick off Convention, 
undergraduate brothers had 
the opportunity to show 
off their sportsmanship 
through the “Pilam Olympics”. 
Rotating between games 
like ultimate frisbee, soccer, 
and volleyball, brothers got 
to know one another and 
work on their teamwork skills. 
Following “Pilam Olympics” 
brothers jumped right into 
the educational curriculum of 
Convention with a full schedule 
of sessions on topics including 

risk management, academic 
programming, budgeting, 
and recruitment. Additionally, 
on Friday morning, brothers 
were given the opportunity 
to explore how to be active 
champions of the Elimination 
of Prejudice through two 
programs, Allies & Advocates 
and Ally Bootcamp, which were 
facilitated by Diversity Council. 
These programs, sponsored 
by the Elimination of Prejudice 
Foundation, explored the 
ways that brothers can start 
conversations around diversity, 
privilege, and prejudice on their 
campuses. 

Saturday morning featured the 
House of Delegates meeting, 
chaired by the 2016-2017 
Undergraduate Representative 
Juan Lopez ’13, FL Delta. During 
this meeting, several key topics 
were discussed and Alex 
Winstead ’16, FL Delta Upsilon, 
was elected the 2017-2018 
International Executive Council 
Undergraduate Councilmen. 
Alex will serve on the IEC as 
a voice for our undergraduate 
brothers. Concurrently, the 

International Executive Council 
met and approved the chapters 
for two colonies: VA Lambda 
Kappa at Roanoke University 
and VA Alpha Psi at Christopher 
Newport University. 

Throughout Saturday 
afternoon, 19 Chapter Advisors 
were offered their own 
educational programming 
track to discuss opportunities 
to better serve and support 
undergraduate chapters. 
Facilitated by various members 
of International Headquarters 
Staff, these sessions addressed 
some of the critical challenges 
facing fraternity men today. 
To conclude the educational 
programming of convention, 
undergraduate and alumni 
brothers came together for 
the closing keynote address 
delivered by Vince Fabra of the 
Catalyst Agency who asked 
brothers to “Make Everyday 
Matter”.  This dynamic keynote 
tied together the various 
themes presented throughout 
convention, such as personal 
development and brotherhood 
bonds, and challenged brothers 

2017 CONVENTION
Written By: Annalise Sinclair, Coordinator of Chapter Services
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to think critically about the long-
term success of Pi Lambda Phi.

Always everyone’s favorite 
aspect of convention, the 
Presidential Awards Banquet 
brought undergraduates, 
alumni, and guests together 
to celebrate individual and 
chapter commitment to the 
ideal of Pi Lambda Phi. A round 
of snaps should be given to 
the following chapters and 
individuals for receiving the 
Fraternity’s named awards:

GEORGE A. BECK 
OUTSTANDING CHAPTER 

AWARD
IN Alpha Theta at Indiana 

University
MOST IMPROVED CHAPTER 

AWARD
FL Delta at the University of 

Florida
ISADORE HALPRIN 

MEMORIAL SCHOLARSHIP 
AWARD

MA Theta at the 
Massachusetts Institute of 

Technology
WILLIAM ‘SNAP’ MELNIKER 

COMMUNITY SERVICE 
AWARD

FL Delta at the University of 
Florida

JULES LENNARD 
ELIMINATION OF PREJUDICE 

AWARD
IN Alpha Theta at Indiana 

University
JACK BUCHHEIT 

INTERCHAPTER TRAVEL 
AWARD

WA Epsilon Alpha at Eastern 
Washington University

RECRUITMENT 
DISTINCTION AWARD
IN Alpha Theta at Indiana 

University
PA Delta Iota at Drexel 

University
RAFER JOHNSON UPSILON 

ACHIEVEMENT AWARD
Thomas Mandel ’14 of IN 
Alpha Theta at Indiana 

University
Other notable award 

winners included Calvin Carie 
’06, IN Epsilon Gamma, for 
Outstanding Chapter Advisor, 
Barry Magee ’16, IN Alpha 
Theta, for Outstanding Campus 
Advisor, and Alan Brown, 
C.K. ’95, FL Delta Upsilon, 
recognized with a Gold 
Certificate of Merit. The night 
culminated in the recognition 
of Brother Louis J. Fox ’61, PA 
Gamma Sigma, with the Big Pi 
Award, Pi Lambda Phi’s lifetime 
achievement award. Sharing 
stories about how his lifelong 

relationships with PA Gamma 
Sigma brothers, Brother Fox 
truly is the embodiment of “Not 
Four Years, But For a Lifetime”. 
Additional information about 
Brother Fox may be found on 
page 6. In total, more than 
115 awards were give out to 
chapters, undergraduates, and 
alumni for their achievements 
this past year. The evening 
concluded with a round of 
Fraternity songs.

The 2017 Pi Lambda Phi 
Convention was a great 
success, uniting and 
invigorating brothers the spirit 
of camaraderie and the ideals of 
the Fraternity. Details about the 
123rd Anniversary Leadership 
Convention will be announced 
soon.

Additional pictures of the 2017 
award recipients can be found 
on the last page.

2017 CONVENTION
Written By: Annalise Sinclair, Coordinator of Chapter Services

Brother Ian Lowe '05, Executive Director, presenting the George A. Beck Outstanding 
Chapter Award to Brother Austin Whittington '15, IN Alpha Theta at the 2017 Convention.
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George A. Beck, H.B. 
Scholarship

William Anastasiadis '14
OH Beta Tau

Baldwin Wallace University
Major: Neuroscience & 

Psychology
GPA: 3.64

Brother William Anastasiadis 
is a former Vice President of 
Recruitment of the OH Beta 
Tau Chapter at Baldwin Wallace 
University. As a Neuroscience 
and Psychology double major, he 
is the student research manager 
in the Pharmacology of Taste 
Lab, Psychology Club President, 
and volunteers at the Cleveland 
Clinic as a behavioral counselor 
for their Children’s Summer 
Treatment Program working with 
ADHD and ODD children. William 
also served on the IFC as the Vice 
President of Scholarship and 
Service. Following graduation, 
he plans to become a clinical 
child psychologist so he can treat 
mentally ill children and help 
them live happy, healthy lives. 
Pilam has helped William develo 
his personal core values, which 
are reflected in the experiences 
that have shaped his time at 
Baldwin Wallace.

The George A. Beck, H.B. 
Scholarship is funded by the 
generosity of the Beck Family in 
memory of Brother Beck, former 
longtime IHQ Executive Director.

Rev. Dr. Frederick Dobens, 
H.B. Scholarship

Saad Mughal '15
NJ Alpha Lambda
Rutgers University

Major: Information Technology & 
Informatics
GPA: 3.454

Brother Saad Mughal is a Re-
Founding Father of the NJ Alpha 
Lambda Chapter at Rutgers 
University - New Brunswick, 
currently serving as Rex. He 
helped create the framework 
for the new member education, 
judicial board, and philanthropy. 
He organized a Wall of Prejudice 
event that raised $1,300 in 
addition to awareness of EoP. 
Being a founding father requires 
a considerable amount of 
time. Outside of Pilam, Saad is 
Senior Advisor for the Pakistani 
Student Association. He is also 
active in Verbal Mayhem which 
encourages members to share 
their poetry and spoken word 
creations. With a double major 
in Information Technology and 
Human Resource Management, 
Saad plans to start his own 
business. Pilam has helped him 
develop leadership, management 
skills, and handling diversity.

The Rev. Dr. Frederick Dobens, 
H.B. Scholarship is funded by the 
generosity of the Dobens Family 
in memory of Brother Dobens.

Stanley L Klunder, H.B. 
Leadership Scholarship

Kelly O'Meara '16
VA Omega Alpha

University of Virginia
Major: Pre-Professional 

Architecture
GPA: 3.30

Brother Kelly O’Meara is the 
current Rex of the VA Omega 
Alpha Chapter at the University 
of Virginia. Prior to becoming Rex, 
he revamped the alumni relations 
program, improving alumni 
communication by establishing 
an ongoing committee focused 
on collaboration between alumni 
and undergrads. Outside of 
Pilam, Kelly is active with the 
SARC Student Council Secretary, 
a writer and editor for Virginia 
Architectural Magazine, and 
served as an A-School Honor 
Representative which enforces 
the UVA honor code. Majoring 
in Pre-Professional Architecture, 
Kelly plans to advance his goal of 
becoming a successful architect. 
The Elimination of Prejudice has 
been a major aspect of his life, 
even before joining Pilam. Kelly is 
proud of the work Pilam is doing 
to live the Creed and help create 
a better understanding between 
people.

The Stanley L. Klunder, H.B. 
Scholarship is awarded in 
honor of Brother Klunder, a 
former Educational Foundation 
President. 

SCHOLARSHIP RECIPIENTS
2017-2018 SCHOLARSHIP RECIPIENTS
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PA Delta Iota Scholarship
Andrew Leavitt '16

PA Delta Iota
Drexel University

Major: Mechanical Engineering
GPA: 3.12

Brother Andrew Leavitt is a Re-
Founding Father of the PA Delta 
Iota Chapter at Drexel University, 
currently serving as Archon. As 
the Archon he oversees the new 
member education program, 
academic support program, 
and Judicial Board. Outside of 
Pilam, Andrew, a Mechanical 
Engineering major, is a member 
of the Formula SAE Racing Team, 
Drexel Hyperloop Team, Drexel 
Smart House Club, Drexel Hunger 
and Homelessness Prevention 
Coalition, and a liaison for the 
Good Idea Fund. After graduating, 
he plans to work in an engineering 
field and continue his involvement 
with the chapter as an advisor. 
Andrew is also a recipient of a 
General Foundation Scholarship.

The PA Delta Iota Scholarship 
is funded from the chapter 
endowment established through 
the generosity of PA Delta Iota 
Alumni.

General Foundation 
Scholarships

Alexander Burruss '16
VA Alpha Psi

Christopher Newport University
Major: Cellular & Molecular 

Biology
GPA: 3.33

Salvador Castaneda Barba '16
CA Alpha Upsilon

University of California, Merced
Major: Molecular Biology

GPA: 3.0

Matthew Connor '15
VA Lambda Kappa
Roanoke College

Major: Health & Exercise 
Science
GPA: 3.53

Brett Curtis '15
VA Omega Alpha

University of Virginia
Major: Youth & Social Innovation

GPA: 3.48

Tyler Flannery '16
NY Phi Lambda

Adelphi University
Major: Nursing

GPA: 3.71

Jonathan Mathioudakis '16
IN Alpha Theta

Indiana University
Major: Informatics

GPA: 3.48

Larkin Meadows '15
VA Lambda Kappa
Roanoke College

Major: 
GPA: 

Victor Rivera '17
FL Delta

University of Florida
Major: Economics & Finance

GPA: 3.04

Joshua Roberts '16
VA Lambda Kappa
Roanoke College

Major: Business Administration
GPA: 3.27

Dhaval Shah '16
NY Alpha Pi

Stony Brook University
Major: Psychology

GPA: 3.95

Ethan Steen '15
VA Omega Alpha

University of Virginia
Major: Biochemistry

GPA: 3.42

Isaac Sutor '17
VA Alpha Psi

Christopher Newport University
Major: Computer Science

GPA: 3.3

Austin Whittington '15
IN Alpha Theta

Indiana University
Major: Finance

GPA: 3.33

Kevin Wiggins '16
IA Alpha Phi

University of Northern Iowa
Major: Secondary Education, 

History
GPA: 3.73

SCHOLARSHIP RECIPIENTS

Gary Sanders, PA Sigma Upsilon 
(Chairman)

Jack Marsh, OH Beta Tau (Trustee)
Roger Orloff, NY Kappa Tau (Trustee)
Richard Arquette, WA Epsilon Alpha

Jason Bergeron, OH Beta Tau
Hagi Bradley, Friend of Pilam

Edwin Cabrera, CA Tau
Joe Davis, PA Phi Sigma

Adam Frankel, NY Omicron Rho
Peter Giovinco, PA Epsilon Zeta

Andy Golbert, PA Sigma
Peter Hertzog, PA Gamma Psi
Dylan Howser, Friend of Pilam

Rob Kairis, FL Delta
Paul Kaufman, PA Tau Omega
Ezra Krieg, PA Gamma Sigma
Mike LaBelle, FL Delta Upsilon

Michael Mabunay, PA Gamma Sigma
Vin Marbury, VA Omicron Zeta
Jay McNeely, FL Delta Upsilon
Tim Morris, PA Sigma Upsilon
Ryan Overturf, PA Alpha Delta
John Palasits, MD Kappa Delta

Mick Steiner, OH Beta Tau

2017-18 Scholarship Committee
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Maryland Kappa Delta of 
Salisbury University and 

New Jersey Alpha Lambda 
of Rutgers University – New 
Brunswick successfully 
chartered on May 6th and April 
22nd in 2017. Meeting all of the 
requirements set forth by their 
respective Universities and the 
rigorous challenges set by IHQ, 
both proved their dedication and 
fraternal spirit.

MD Kappa Delta was re-
colonized in the Fall of 2010. After 
seven years of the chartering 
process, MD Kappa Delta was 
officially chartered on May 
6th, 2017. The host was the Re-
Founding Rex, Zack Kline ‘10. 
Having graduated, Kline was 
best known for keeping brothers 
engaged and committed to the 
chartering process. Alumni were 
also present at the banquet, all 
of whom were essential in the 
chartering process. IHQ Senior 
Expansion Coordinator and 
brother of MD Kappa Delta, 
Orrin Webb ‘11, presented the 
ceremonial gavel after giving 
a speech that encompassed 
almost the entire experience 
of the MD Kappa Delta re-
founding. The ceremony was 
also attended by members of 

Salisbury University’s Fraternity 
and Sorority Affairs. Sara Lowery, 
Coordinator of Student Life, 
gave great praise to Pilam and 
MD Kappa Delta in her speech. 
Lowery expressed how Pilam 
was a positive piece of the Greek 
community.

NJ Alpha Lambda was re-
colonized in the Fall of 2015 
at Rutgers University – New 
Brunswick. After two years of 
rigorously completing tasks set 
by IHQ and Rutgers University, 
NJ Alpha Lambda was awarded 
their charter on April 22nd, 
2017. The host of the chartering 
banquet was former Marshal, 
Jonathan Finnerty ‘15. Also in 
attendance were members of 

Rutgers University’s Office of 
Fraternity and Sorority Affairs. 
IHQ Executive Director, Ian Lowe 
‘05, praised NJ Alpha Lambda for 
its persistence and dedication 
in his speech addressing the 
charter. Re-Founding Rex, 
Paul Caravaglia ’15, said of the 
chartering experience, “This 
experience has truly embodied 
the quote by Kovner, joining a 
fraternity truly doesn’t mean 
anything, but after two years of 
working for it, sweating for it, 
and loving it all the way through, 
we at NJ Alpha Lambda finally 
have something; a brotherhood 
represented by our newly won 
charter.” In addition, current 
Rex, Saad Mughal ’15 wished to 
express his thanks to IHQ and 
the Chapter Advisory Board for 
always assisting and guiding our 
chapter. 

Both MD Kappa Delta and 
NJ Alpha Lambda have proven 
themselves to the Pilam 
standards. In the future, both 
newly chartered chapters will 
carry the values and Creed of Pi 
Lambda Phi in hopes that a new 
generation of brothers will further 
the cause of the elimination of 
prejudice. Pilam welcomes both 
chapters and wishes them the 
best on this next step in their 
fraternal journey.  

RUTGERS & SALISBURY RE-CHARTER
CHAPTER SPOTLIGHT
Written By: Jonathan Finnerty '15, NJ Alpha Lambda

Brothers of the MD Kappa Delta Chapter at Salisbury University and special guests 
celebrate re-chartering of the Chapter on May 6, 2017

Brothers of the NJ Alpha Lambda Chapter at Rutgers University - New Brunswick and 
special guests celebrate re-chartering of the Chapter on April 22, 2017
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2016-2017 DONORS
Thank you to the Brothers and 

Friends of Pilam who gave 
generously to the Pi Lambda Phi 
Educational Foundation during the 
2016-2017 fiscal year (July 1, 2016 - 
June 30, 2017). Below are the names 
of those donors.

CA Tau
University of California, 

Berkeley
The Woodbine Society ($1,000 - $1,894)

Todd Gelfand ‘77
David Masson '77

The Torch Club ($250 - $499)
Andrew Robinson '82
Morton Rothman '52

The Anniversary Club ($122 - $249)
David Binetti '89

George Boodrookas '81
Gerardo Nunez '07

Donor ($10 - $121)
Douglas Elefant '78

Stephen Kay '80
Steven Tilles '70

CA Upsilon
University of California, Los 

Angeles
The Torch Club ($250 - $499)

Stanley King ‘55

The Anniversary Club ($122 - $249)
William Feldman '51

Richard Grey '56
Lewis Morgen '51
William Roen '56

George Wolfberg '57

Donor ($10 - $121)
Michael Agran '59
Mitchell Egers '53

Martin Kozberg '50

CN Kappa
University of Toronto

The 1895 Society ($1,895 - $4,999)
Jack Fine '43

Donor ($10 - $121)
Jay Scolnick ‘80

CT Alpha Chi
University of Hartford

The Anniversary Club ($122 - $249)
Robert Namerow '67

Donor ($10 - $121)
Edward Szepanski '66

FL Delta
University of Florida
The Beck Society ($10,000+)

Donald Chaiken '55

The Founders Club ($500 - $999)
Jeffrey Buhler '90

Stephen Cypen '63
Fredric Levin '55

Robert Klausner '71

The Torch Club ($250 - $499)
Steven Edouard '08

Stephen Gardner '58
Martin Hoffman '55
Michael Weiss '79
Mark Yaeger '68

The Anniversary Club ($122 - $249)
Peter Bennett '85

Harold Cypress '66
Hadley Engelhard '85
Howard Grossman '53

Allen Levi '67
Barry Simons '83

Donor ($10 - $121)
Eric Bender '77

Morris Futernick '56
Lawrence Jaffe '50

Alan Jarrett '62
Elliot Loden '59

Michael Rokeach '66
Charles Ruffner '55

Warren Stein '69
Phillip Spence '05

FL Delta Upsilon
Florida Institute of Technology

Donor ($10 - $121)
James Good '90

FL Epsilon Lambda
Florida State University

The Woodbine Society ($1,000 - $1,894)
Drew Sfugaras '96

FL Omega Eta
University of Miami

Donor ($10 - $121)
Paul Tocker ‘56

IL Tau Delta
University of Illinois

The 1895 Society ($1,895 - $4,999)
Daniel Scott ‘86

The Torch Club ($250 - $499)
William Multack '67

The Anniversary Club ($122 - $249)
Stephen Chodash '78

Maury Fertig '79
Ben Niemoeller '03

Donor ($10 - $121)
Richard Erlich '61

IN Alpha Delta
Indiana State University

The Woodbine Society ($1,000 - $1,894)
Harold Russell '61

The Torch Club ($250 - $499)
Douglas Butler '82

Charles Rubright '66

The Anniversary Club ($122 - $249)
Richard Ewick '65
Robert Nisbet '65

Donor ($10 - $120)
Gordon Henriott '69
Damian Macey '58
Michael Myers '88

Jeremiah Shiplov '60

IN Epsilon Gamma
Vincennes University

Donor ($10 - $120)
Calvin Carie '06

MA Alpha Epsilon
University of Massachusetts at 

Lowell
The Torch Club ($250 - $499)

Lawrence Acquarulo '78

Donor ($10 - $121)
William Hirsch '61

MA Kappa Nu
University of Massachusetts

The Torch Club ($250 - $499)
Donald Green '80

MA Kappa Theta
Boston University

The Anniversary Club ($122 - $249)
Andrew Harris '87

MA Theta
Massachusetts Institute of 

Technology
The Torch Club ($250 - $499)

Howard Cohen '63

The Anniversary Club ($122 - $249)
Arthur Auer '49

Matthew Lorber '53
Paul Ness '64

Robert Silver '63

Donor ($10 - $121)
Jamie Bader '77

Michael Cohen '74
Philip Zylberman '77

MD Kappa Delta
Salisbury University

Donor ($10 - $121)
Orrin Webb '11

MI Delta Beta
Ferris State University

The Woodbine Society ($1,000 - $1,894)
Daniel Kent '89

MI Epsilon
University of Michigan

The Anniversary Club ($122 - $249)
Robert Mellen ‘62

Donor ($10 - $121)
Irving Freeman '78

Robert Goldberg '57
Douglas Steinberg '78

Maurice Weidenthal '50
Murray Yoffee '66

MO Pi
Washington University at St. 

Louis
Donor ($10 - $121)

Charles Berg '50
Gerald Fritz '59

Robert Garden '53
Mark Mason '49

Marshall Myers '58
Sanford Spitzer '48
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2016-2017 DONORS
NC Epsilon Kappa

North Carolina State 
University

Donor ($10 - $121)
Paul Griffin ‘96

NC Omega Beta
University of North Carolina, 

Chapel Hill
The Woodbine Society ($1,000 - $1,894)

John Ferrari '74

The Torch Club ($250 - $499)
John Glenn '66
Scott Reid '69

Donor ($10 - $121)
Thomas Bird '70

Preston Comeaux '69
Harry Lerner '51

Charles Ozment '70
Donald Paley '42
Lewis Ripps '50

NC Omega Zeta
Western Carolina University

The Torch Club ($250 - $499)
Robert Freitag ‘85

NH Pi
Dartmouth College

Donor ($10 - $121)
Donald Glazer '64

David Rossman '66

NJ Theta
Stevens Institute of 

Technology
The Anniversary Club ($122 - $249)

Bryan Greiner '86

Donor ($10 - $121)
Thomas Gibson '62

Charles Sack '63
Vincent Truncellito '68

NY Alpha
Columbia University

The Anniversary Club ($122 - $249)
Bennet Silverman ‘59

NY Beta
City College of New York

The Torch Club ($250 - $499)
Robert Molz '59

Donor ($10 - $121)
Harvey Strickon '66

NY Beta Lambda
Syracuse University

Donor ($10 - $121)
George Bruckman '53

Michael Stern '70

NY Beta Omicron
St. John's University
The Torch Club ($250 - $499)

Thomas Madigan '85

Donor ($10 - $121)
John Dunne '69

NY Delta
Cornell University

The Anniversary Club ($122 - $249)
Jonathan Ruskin '68

William Shore '74

Donor ($10 - $121)
Arthur Spitzer '68

Leslie Stern '57

NY Delta Epsilon
CW Post/Long Island 

University
Donor ($10 - $121)

Mark Lewis '67

NY Eta Chi
Hobart College

Donor ($10 - $121)
Lewis Gelobter ‘72

NY Gamma
New York University

The Woodbine Society ($1,000 - $1,894)
Stephan Peskin ‘63

NY Kappa Gamma
SUNY - Courtland

The Anniversary Club ($122 - $249)
Eric Mosher '88

NY Kappa Tau
Rensselaer Polytechnic 

Institute
The 1895 Society ($1,895 - $4,999)

Roger Orloff ‘57

The Founders Club ($500 - $999)
Jaques Wolfner ‘54

The Torch Club ($250 - $499)
Kenneth Mosig ‘72

The Anniversary Club ($122 - $249)
Richard Schulman '57

Robert Sy '49
Paul Vitucci '77

Donor ($10 - $121)
Robert Antelman '70

Fred Co '84
Bruce Friday '63
Mark Grucza '79

John Hockenbury '76
Bruce Larsen '59

Barry Needalman '65
Ira Poppel '63

Joshua Segal '65
David Stark '72

Steven Sterling '70
Lloyd Wilson '60

NY Lambda Delta
Queens College

The Anniversary Club ($122 - $249)
Rod Nalven '67

Donor ($10 - $121)
Bruce Barone '67

NY Omega Epsilon
University of Buffalo

The Anniversary Club ($122 - $249)
Alexander Kushner ‘54

NY Omega Mu
NYU at Washington Square

The Founders Club ($500 - $999)
Irving Wolbrom ‘53

The Anniversary Club ($122 - $249)
Michael Rothenberg '55

Donor ($10 - $121)
Sidney Gutstein '52
Sidney Keyles '63

Steve Weintraub '61

NY Omicron Rho
Binghamton University

The Anniversary Club ($122 - $249)
Steven Riegler '89

NY Phi Lambda
Adelphi University

The Torch Club ($250 - $499)
Gary Levine '65

Donor ($10 - $121)
Richard Hyne '73

NY Sigma Tau
Brooklyn College

The Anniversary Club ($122 - $249)
Leon Schein '58

Donor ($10 - $121)
Ira Zankel '62

OH Beta Tau
Baldwin Wallace University
The Woodbine Society ($1,000 - $1,894)

David LaBanc '92

The Founders Club ($500 - $999)
Eric Courtney '70

Ian Lowe '05
John Marsh '68

Shawn Upchurch '91

The Anniversary Club ($122 - $249)
Brian Bias '88

Timothy Davey '06
Brendan Sorg '05
Thomas Theis '99

Donor ($10 - $121)
David Baker '72

James Bartley '70
Vincent Carnevale '96

R. McNeill '72
John Reagan '16

Richard Stevenson '91

OH Mu
University of Cincinnati

The Torch Club ($250 - $499)
Barton Satsky '62

Ronald Sharlach '52

The Anniversary Club ($122 - $249)
Jerry Turk '62

Richard Wells '56

Donor ($10 - $121)
Kenneth Weinberg '63
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2016-2017 DONORS
OK Iota

University of Oklahoma
The Anniversary Club ($122 - $249)

Donald Blumenthal '61

Donor ($10 - $121)
Norman Burk '56

J. Zuber '55

PA Alpha Delta
Temple University

The Purple & Gold Society ($1,896 - $5,000)
Eli Hoffman '59

The Founders Club ($500 - $999)
Jacob Siegal ‘48

The Torch Club ($250 - $499)
Ryan Overturf '03

The Anniversary Club ($122 - $249)
Irving Koffler '59

Shawn Mahoney '88
Alan Markowitz '75

Roger Rosenblum '58

Donor ($10 - $121)
Jerome Balka '48
Alan Cohen '69

Barry Feldscher '62
Marvin Jeshiva '54

Jeffrey Kleinberg '61
David Silver '61

Theodore Spivak '58

PA Alpha Xi
King's College

Donor ($10 - $121)
David Simms '87

PA Beta Zeta
Carnegie Mellon University

The Founders Club ($500 - $999)
Gary McMaster '88

The Anniversary Club ($122 - $249)
Steve Marting '91

Donor ($10 - $121)
Kenneth Goldman '52

Mark Hamill '88
Michael Pierce '63

PA Delta Iota
Drexel University

The Woodbine Society ($1,000 - $1,894)
William Bujalos '65

Milan Patel '88

The Founders Club ($500 - $999)
Anthony De Luca '78
George Drewett '66

John Hanna '88
Barry Hinkle '67

Michael Hunn '80
Darren Ochs '91

Douglas Placek '80

The Torch Club ($250 - $499)
Bruce Hedman '69
James Morris '78
Brian Smith '92

Stacy Worthington '65

The Anniversary Club ($122 - $249)
Paul Izat '66

Michael Pregler '81

Donor ($10 - $121)
Glenn Ankenbrand '82

Robert Beam '65
Robert Engle '67

Steven Greene '71
Thomas Gulick '73
Robert Hurwitz '83

Edwin Martinson '65
Steven Schlegel '80
Stephen Seach '86

John Tufarolo '81

PA Epsilon Zeta
University of Pennsylvania

The Founders Club ($500 - $999)
Franklin Stern '55

The Anniversary Club ($122 - $249)
Christopher Higgins '85

David Proctor '55
Robert Sandler '49

Donor ($10 - $121)
Saul Nathan '54

Stanford Ross '50

PA Gamma Chi
West Chester University

Donor ($10 - $121)
Courtney Springmeyer '70

PA Gamma Sigma
University of Pittsburgh

The Torch Club ($250 - $499)
Manfred Gabler '58

The Anniversary Club ($122 - $249)
Alex Danenberg '75

Michael Mabunay '74
Melvin Schiff '48
Joel Smalley '52

Donor ($10 - $121)
Joseph Anistranski '80
Pasquale Gentile '78

Ivan Gold '57
David Levy '49

Benjie Hadburg '73
Daniel Taylor '83

Gerald Weiner '44

PA Lambda
Lehigh University

The Anniversary Club ($122 - $249)
Steven Edwards '66

Donor ($10 - $121)
Robert Reisman '49

PA Omega Delta
Pennsylvania State University 

- Altoona
The Woodbine Society ($1,000 - $1,894)

Kenneth Fasola '78

The Founders Club ($500 - $999)
Thomas Lucas '73

Donor ($10 - $121)
William Kelley '71

PA Omega Gamma
Pennsylvania State University

The Woodbine Society ($1,000 - $1,894)
Jeffrey Loeb '65

The Torch Club ($250 - $499)
Samuel Ryan '60

The Anniversary Club ($122 - $249)
Ronald Chapman '64

Donor ($10 - $121)
Bernard Abeshouse '62

Stanley Berman '66
Dennis Bernstein '65
Mark Bohenick '02
Anthony Bruno '78

Jack Clauser '69
Marvin Goldenberg '48

Richard Hunter '57
Martin Leibowitz '69

Dennis Link '66
Fred Rosenfeld '68
Alexander Wolf '58

PA Omega Kappa
Washington & Jefferson 

University
Donor ($10 - $121)
Norman Posner '50

PA Phi Sigma
University of the Sciences in 

Philadelphia
The Founders Club ($500 - $999)

Brian Williams '80

The Anniversary Club ($122 - $249)
Russell Daniels '85

PA Sigma
Lafayette College

The Anniversary Club ($122 - $249)
Steven Greene ‘88

Donor ($10 - $121)
Alfred Adler '51

Daniel Lowell '69
Warren Stone '54

PA Sigma Upsilon
Shippensburg University

The Founders Club ($500 - $999)
Gary Sanders ‘96

PA Tau Omega
Franklin & Marshall College

The Founders Club ($500 - $999)
Philip Samponaro ‘60

The Torch Club ($250 - $499)
Stanton Lebouitz '62

Donor ($10 - $121)
Frederick Billet '51
Edward Burrs '55

Kenneth Frumkin '66
Richard Lavy '53

Michael McGrath '80
Fred Wentzel '56

RI Phi
Brown University

The Anniversary Club ($122 - $249)
Michael Diamond '61
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2016-2017 DONORS
TX Alpha Omega

Texas Tech University
The Woodbine Society ($1,000 - $1,894)

John Griffis ‘72

VA Alpha Psi
Christopher Newport 

University
The Anniversary Club ($122 - $249)

Joseph Thompson '03

VA Lambda Kappa
Roanoke College

The Torch Club ($250 - $499)
Scott Griswold '75

Donor ($10 - $121)
Charles Feldman '70

Bill Nabers '75
Richard Price '59

VA Omega Alpha
University of Virginia
The Torch Club ($250 - $499)

Jonathan Campbell '94
Robert Downer '69
Stephen Olin '69

Thomas Saunders '70
Mark Williams '77

The Anniversary Club ($122 - $249)
Charles Dent '69
David Roland '75
David Temple '69

Donor ($10 - $121)
David Agard '79
Steven Cole '69

Paul Glassner '74
Franklin Johnson '78

Michael Lewis '72

VA Omicron Zeta
Virginia Polytechnic Institute

The Founders Club ($500 - $999)
Marc Weppner '92

The Torch Club ($250 - $499)
Joseph Farrington '87

VA Psi
College of William & Mary

The Torch Club ($250 - $499)
Stephen Lovell '58

The Anniversary Club ($122 - $249)
Oren Lewis ‘78

Donor ($10 - $121)
Kenneth Goldberg '77

Edwin Hopkins '65
Samuel Kushner '64

William Martz '77
Warren Weiss '51
Edwin Wenzel '73

WA Epsilon Alpha
Eastern Washington University

The Torch Club ($250 - $499)
Patrick Spanner '08

The Anniversary Club ($122 - $249)
Richard Arquette '10

Scott Zilm '94

WI Alpha Nu
University of Wisconsin, Stout

Donor ($10 - $121)
Daniel Degallier '13

WI Chi Upsilon
Carroll University

The Anniversary Club ($122 - $249)
Michael Zanotelli '11

WI Omega
University of Wisconsin, 

Madison
The Founders Club ($500 - $999)

Dale Mitchell '83
Michael Perlow '54

The Torch Club ($250 - $499)
Robert Kotler '61

Stephen Marcus '54

The Anniversary Club ($122 - $249)
Mark Brickman '52
William Pauls '96
Edward Rubin '50

Michael Whelan '86

Donor ($10 - $121)
Charles Edwards '59

Michael Kesselman '61
Ralph Levitt '57

WV Mu
West Virginia University
The Anniversary Club ($122 - $249)

Robert Landauer '57

Friends of Pilam
The Woodbine Society ($1,000 - $1,894)

Valerie Hart

The Founders Club ($500 - $999)
Cecilia Barnes

Charter Communications

The Torch Club ($250 - $499)
Janice Breyer

William Hudson

The Anniversary Club ($122 - $249)
Jerold Cederlund

Jessa Cook
Matthew Ferrante

Carol Kosel
Yong Lu

Steven Markowitz
Peter Rogers
Joan Sanborn

Mary Ann Taylor
Verizon Foundation

Donor ($10 - $121)
Nick Figurelli

Sherry Lapides
Michael Udine
Laura Patricio

Gail Weiss
Abbott Labs

AbbVie
Aplastic Anemia and MDS International 

Foundation
Benevity Community Impact Fund

Bottomline Technologies, Inc.
Budget Printers & Embroiderers

Business IT Source
CDK Global, LLC

Fidelity Charitable
Thomson Reuters

Current and former IHQ staff members celebrate another success Convention at the 2017 
Presidential Awards Banquet.
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CA Alpha Upsilon
University of California, 

Merced
Received the following awards at the 2017 

Convention: Certificates of Achievement for 
Elimination of Prejudice, Fraternalism, New 

Member Program, and Scholarship.

CA Tau
University of California, 

Berkeley
No submission received at the time of 

publication.

CN Kappa Kappa
University of Windsor

Brother Phil Letarte ‘09 was posthumously 
awarded a Certificate of Merit at the 2017 

Convention.

FL Delta
University of Florida

Received the following awards at the 2017 
Convention: Chapter Improvement Award, 

William "SNAP" Melniker Community Service 
Award, and Certificates of Achievement 

for Alumni Relations, Community Service 
& Civic Engagement, Finances, Housing, 

Philanthropy, Recruitment, Risk Management, 
Scholarship and Outstanding Chapter 

Operations.

Save the Date: Nose Bowl – October 15, 2017.

FL Delta Upsilon
Florida Institute of Technology

At the 2017 House of Delegates meeting, 
Brother Alex Winstead ’16 was elected to 

serve as the 2017-2018 Undergraduate 
Councilman for the International Executive 

Council.

Brother Alan Brown ’95 was awarded a Gold 
Certificate of Merit at the 2017 Convention.

IA Alpha Phi
University of Northern Iowa

No submission received at the time of 
publication.

IN Alpha Theta
Indiana University

Received the following awards at the 2017 
Convention: George A. Beck H.B. Outstanding 

Chapter Award, Jules Lennard Elimination 
of Prejudice Award, Recruitment Distinction 
Award, and Certificates of Achievement for 

Athletics, Campus Engagement, Community 
Service & Civic Engagement, Elimination of 
Prejudice, Finances, Fraternalism, Housing, 

Membership Education & Development, New 
Member Program, Philanthropy, Recruitment, 

Risk Management, Ritual, Scholarship, and 
Outstanding Chapter Operations.

Brother Barry Magee ’66, received the 
Outstanding Campus Advisor Award at the 

2017 Convention.

Brother Thomas Mandel ’14 received the Rafer 

Johnson Upsilon Achievement Award t the 
2017 Convention.

In the process of setting up our first annual 
alumni event that will take place this 

semester. If you are interested in attending 
our tailgating event or would like to subscribe 
to our chapter's newsletter, please email will.

rea25@gmail.com

IN Epsilon Gamma
Vincennes University

Received the following awards at the 2017 
Convention: Certificates of Achievement for 

Fraternalism.

Brother Calvin Carie ’06, received the 
Outstanding Chapter Advisor Award at the 
2017 Convention for his work with IN Alpha 

Theta.

IN Epsilon Iota
Purdue University

The colony has multiple community service 
and philanthropy events this fall including 
working with the Ace Food Pantry and the 

Purdue University Dance Marathon (PUDM)
l. PUDM helps benefit Rileys Hospital for 

Children.

MA Theta
Massachusetts Institute of 

Technology
Received the Isador Halprin Memorial 

Permanent Scholarship Award at the 2017 
Convention.

MD Alpha Omicron
Frostburg State University
No submission received at the time of 

publication.

MD Kappa Delta
Salisbury University

No submission received at the time of 
publication.

MI Alpha Omega
Siena Heights University
No submission received at the time of 

publication.

MI Delta Beta
Ferris State University

No submission received at the time of 
publication.

NC Omega Beta
University of North Carolina, 

Chapel Hill
No submission received at the time of 

publication.

NC Omega Zeta
Western Carolina University

No submission received at the time of 
publication.

NJ Alpha Lambda
Rutgers University

Received the awards from the University 
at the end of the Spring 2017 semester 

for Academic Achievement, Community 
Involvement & Service, Greek Community 

Involvement, and Leadership Development.

Wall of Prejudice - September 25-29, 2017 
with panel discussions from Monday through 

Thursday. The following topics will be 
discussed with Rutgers faculty and students: 
Race & Cultural Challenges, Mental Health 

Stigmas, LGBTQ, and Religious Stereotypes.

NY Alpha Pi
Stony Brook University

Received a Campus Scholastic Award at the 
2017 Convention. 

NY Alpha Rho
Pace University Pleasantville

No submission received at the time of 
publication.

NY Alpha Tau
Hofstra University

No submission received at the time of 
publication.

NY Beta Omicron
St. John's University

Received the following awards at the 2017 
Convention: Certificates of Achievement for 
Elimination of Prejudice, and Scholarship.

NY Kappa Tau
Rensselaer Polytechnic 

Institute
No submission received at the time of 

publication.

NY Omega Epsilon
University of Buffalo

No submission received at the time of 
publication.

NY Omicron Rho
Binghamton University

No submission received at the time of 
publication.

NY Phi Lambda
Adelphi University

Received the following awards at the 2017 
Convention: Certificates of Achievement for 

Campus Engagement, Membership Education 
& Development, New Member Program, 

Philanthropy, Risk Management, and Ritual.

CHAPTER & ALUMNI NEWS
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OH Beta Tau

Baldwin Wallace University
Received the following awards at the 2017 
Convention: Certificates of Achievement 
for Campus Engagement, Elimination of 

Prejudice, Housing, New Member Program, 
and Risk Management.

Brother Jeff Jackson ’08 and Brother Colin 
Kershey ’05 each were awarded a Certificate 

of Merit at the 2017 Convention.

Save the Date: Homecoming – October 7, 
2017. Email Dave Heckathorn at 

dave.heckathorn86@gmail.com for more 
details.

PA Alpha Delta
Temple University

Received the following awards at the 2017 
Convention: Certificates of Achievement for 

Alumni Relations, Community Service & Civic 
Engagement, and Philanthropy.

PA Alpha Gamma
Bloomsburg University

No submission received at the time of 
publication.

PA Beta Gamma
Indiana University of 

Pennsylvania
No submission received at the time of 

publication.

PA Delta Iota
Drexel University

Received the following awards at the 
2017 Convention: Recruitment Distinction 
Award, and Certificates of Achievement 

for Elimination of Prejudice, New Member 
Program, Recruitment, Risk Management, 

Scholarship, and Outstanding Chapter 
Operations.

PA Epsilon Zeta
University of Pennsylvania

Currently in the process of planning events 
for the fall semester, including a movie night 
dedicated to the elimination of prejudice, and 
as always, a number of shows for the house.

Brother Jeffery David Jubelirer ’66 published 
his fourth book, “Politics and Poetry”.

PA Gamma Sigma
University of Pittsburgh

Brother Louis J. Fox ’61 received the Big Pi 
Award at the 2017 Convention.

PA Kappa Eta
Widener University

Brother Ian MacGregor ’11 was featured in an 
article for his graphic design and advocacy 

work at Widener University. http://www.
widener.edu/_feature-story/170725_oskin_

banner.aspx

PA Omega Gamma
Pennsylvania State University

No submission received at the time of 
publication.

PA Omega Kappa
Washington & Jefferson 

College
The Pennsylvania Omega Kappa Chapter at 
Washington and Jefferson College (inactive 

since 1982) had a reunion of five of its 
brothers from the 1958-1961 era.  Over a dozen 
had committed to attend, but illness and age 
intervened, and only five brothers and their 

spouses made the trip.  Nevertheless, a great 
time was had by all attendees over a three 
day weekend at a fabulous resort in nearby 

Henderson, Nevada; The Green Valley Ranch.  
Plans are underway to reconvene the end of 

June next year in a Florida location, most likely 
in Sarasota.  A great deal of the chapter’s 

alumni reside in Florida and the East Coast 
and with more detailed advance planning 

and publicity, a greatly enhanced number of 
brothers are expected to attend.

PA Phi Sigma
University of the Sciences in 

Philadelphia
Initiated 12 new brothers in Spring of 2017, the 

Chapter’s largest class in recent history.

PA Sigma Upsilon
Shippensburg University
No submission received at the time of 

publication.

VA Alpha Psi
Christopher Newport 

University
Received the following awards at the 2017 

Convention: Certificates of Achievement for 
Elimination of Prejudice, Fraternalism, and 

Risk Management.

Brother Brendan Player ’14 received a 
full-ride scholarship $8000 in grants, fully 

funding his tuition and thesis research for a 
Masters Degree in Environmental Science at 

Christopher Newport University.

Save the Date: Re-Chatering Banquet – 
November 17, 2017.

VA Delta Chi
University of Virginia's College 

at Wise
No submission received at the time of 

publication.

VA Lambda Kappa
Roanoke College

Approved to Re-Chartered. Re-Chartering 
Banquet details TBD.

VA Omega Alpha
University of Virginia

Initiated 15 new brothers, and held it’s most 
successful philanthropy event (Pilam Jam) to 

date during Spring of 2017.

Save the Date: Alumni Tailgate before the 
Homecoming Football Game Vs. Boston 

College on October 21, 2017 at the George 
A. Beck House on 504 Rugby Road, 

Charlottesville VA, 22903.

VA Omega Rho
Virginia Commonwealth 

University
Re-Colonizing Fall of 2017.

VA Omicron Zeta
Virginia Polytechnic Institute

No submission received at the time of 
publication.

	
VA Theta Xi

Radford University
No submission received at the time of 

publication.

WA Epsilon Alpha
Eastern Washington University

Received the following awards at the 2017 
Convention: Jack Buchheit Interchapter Travel 

Award, and Certificates of Achievement 
for Housing, Membership Education & 

Development, and Philanthropy.

WI Chi Upsilon
Carroll University

No submission received at the time of 
publication.

WI Omega
University of Wisconsin, 

Madison
Received the following awards at the 2017 

Convention: Certificates of Achievement for 
Alumni Relations, Finances, Fraternalism, and 

Scholarship.



Photo 1: Brother Ian Lowe '05, Executive Director, presenting the 2017 Rafer Johnson Upsilon Achievement 
Award to Brother Thomas Mandel '14, IN Alpha Theta.
Photo 2: Brother Ian Lowe '05, Executive Director, presenting the Chapter Improvement Award to Alvaro 
Mejer '15, FL Delta.
Photo 3: Brother Billy Bernard '07, Director of Chapter Services, presenting the Isador Halprin Memorial 
Scholarship Award to MA Theta Brothers Matthew Tung '16 and Jeff Chow.
Photo 4: Brother Drew Sfugarus '96, IEC Councilman, presenting the Recruitment Distinction Awards to 
Garrett Dunaway '14, IN Alpha Theta, and Ian Wagner '16, PA Delta Iota.
Photo 5: Brother Roger Orloff '57, Big Pi & Educational Foundation Secretary, presenting the Jack Buchheit 
Interchapter Travel Award to Isiah Sprinkle '13, WA Epsilon Alpha.
Photo 6: Brother Brendan Sorg '05, IEC Vice President, presenting the Outstanding Chapter Advisor Award 
to Brother Calvin Carie '06 IN Epsilon Gamma.
Photo 7: Brother Brendan Sorg '05, IEC Vice President, presenting the Outstanding Chapter Advisor Award 
to Brother Barry Magee '16 IN Alpha Theta.
Photo 8: Brother Chris Seguin '08, CN Kappa Kappa, accepting a Certificate of Merit on behalf of Brother 
Phil Letarte '09, CN Kappa Kappa from Brother Gary Sanders '96, Educational Foundation Vice President 
& IEC Councilman. Brother Letarte was awarded the Certificate of Merit posthumously after sadly passing  
away in April of 2017.
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